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Geneva, 31 January 2012
	Ref:
	TSB Circular 256
COM 15/GJ

	-
To Administrations of Member States of the Union

	Tel:
Fax:
E-mail:
	+41 22 730 5515
+41 22 730 5853
tsbsg15@itu.int 
	Copy:
-
To ITU-T Sector Members;
-
To ITU-T Associates of ITU-T Study Group 15; 
-
To ITU-T Academia;
-
To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of 
Study Group 15;

-
To the Director of the Telecommunication Development Bureau;

-
To the Director of the Radiocommunication Bureau


	Subject:
	Non-approval of new Recommendations ITU-T G.8113.1 and ITU-T G.9980


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
Further to TSB Circular 203 of 23 June, I hereby inform you that 34 Member States participating in the last meeting of Study Group 15 did not approve the texts of draft new Recommendations ITU-T G.8113.1 and ITU-T G.9980 during its plenary session held on 16 December 2011.

2
The titles of the draft new ITU-T Recommendations that were not approved are:

· Recommendation ITU-T G.8113.1, Operations, Administration and Maintenance mechanism for MPLS-TP in Packet Transport Network (PTN).

· Recommendation ITU-T G.9980, Remote management of CPE over broadband networks ( CPE WAN Management Protocol (CWMP).
3
The reason for the non-approval of Recommendation ITU-T G.8113.1 is opposition by five Member States as described in section 4.4.2 of ITU-T Study Group 15 Report COM15-R27: www.itu.int/md/meetingdoc.asp?lang=en&parent=T09-SG15-R-0027
4
The reason for the non-approval of Recommendation ITU-T G.9980 is opposition by one Member State as described in section 4.4.4 of ITU-T Study Group 15 Report COM15-R27: www.itu.int/md/meetingdoc.asp?lang=en&parent=T09-SG15-R-0027 
Yours faithfully,
Malcolm Johnson
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau
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